March 29, 2016
Dear DPS Board of Education:

As the Chair of the Department of Criminology at Regis University, and a 40-year educator at the college-level, I am writing this letter of support for the necessity of a more robust neighborhood school that emphasizes project based learning through the lens of Career and Technical Education.  Such a school would focus on college-readiness that empathizes critical thinking and writing skills, which are imperative skills for students to be successful at colleges of their choice, and which are becoming less apparent in students entering colleges.

With the advent of I-Pod technologies that “teach” students to write in cryptic messages, and worse yet, to think with even additional mysterious meaning, I am finding that entering college students are ill-equipped to manage the critical thinking and writing skills essential to be successful at the college-level.  Students are becoming less and less able to write at the college-level, not to mention to produce a simple email, or even more discerning, to talk with fellow students and professors in an intelligible manner.  This results in instructors spending much of their time teaching these skills rather than course materials.  
Recent emails I have received from one of my graduate students, whose essays are worse, are provided below:

here is one of the paper, i worked at please take a look at it. i really hope it it looks some was decent.

I just wanted to let you know that I am working on my papers, as matter affect I am working on one of them now. I will have them corrected and send to you by the death-line you have given me. thanks you for the extra time.

I strongly support a school by which students might better prepare themselves for the writing and critical thinking skills demanded by colleges and universities.  Sadly, I am convinced they are not receiving these skills prior to entering higher education.

Respectfully, 

Don E. Lindley, Ph.D.

Associate Professor

Ignatian Scholar

Chair, Criminology Department, School of Humanities and Social Sciences

Regis University

303-458-4928 

